Boehringer Ingelheim response to Interfaith Center on Corporate Responsibility’s report “Benchmarking AIDS”

Boehringer Ingelheim sent the following statement to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to the Interfaith Center on Corporate Responsibility’s report, “Benchmarking AIDS: Evaluating pharmaceutical company responses to the public health crisis in emerging markets". Items about the report are available here:
 

- press release: "New Report: Top pharma companies fail to address industry best practices on HIV/AIDS", Interfaith Center on Corporate Responsibility, 14 Aug 2006 (includes link to Executive Summary):
http://www.iccr.org/news/press_releases/2006/pr_benchAIDS081706.htm   
 

- PowerPoint presentation on the report (including scores and “bottom line” assessment of each company)
http://www.iccr.org/news/press_releases/pdf%20files/benchmarking_ppt.ppt   
5 September 2006
“We appreciate the efforts of the Interfaith Center on Corporate Responsibility. In the AIDS/HIV pandemic a number of new developments in the political arena as well as with drug development by pharmaceutical companies can be seen. Therefore a report on the activities of pharmaceutical companies needs to be regularly updated, what today was true, can be wrong tomorrow.
Boehringer Ingelheim has already sent an update to the ICCR with latest initiatives.  We would especially want to point out two issues:
A) It is Boehringer Ingelheim’s policy in the last few years to grant voluntary licences for production of our anti-HIV drug VIRAMUNE for low-income countries. In the meantime we have issued 7 voluntary licences to companies in South Africa, Kenya, Egypt and Nigeria. Some of these licences even include the right to export to neighbouring countries.
B) Pediatric formulation is a topic of high priority to Boehringer Ingelheim. We have been one of the first companies to register a pediatric formulation for our non-nucleoside-reverse transcriptase inhibitor VIRAMUNE (nevirapine) and our new drug APTIVUS (tipranavir) will be made available shortly also for pediatric use.  For medical reasons and in agreement with Key Opinion Leaders we prefer suspensions instead of tablets as dosage form.”
